
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 21 JANUARY 2008

 

EX.005/08
**TREASURY MANAGEMENT STRATEGY STATEMENT AND



INVESTMENT STRATEGY 2008/09 (Key Decision)

(In accordance with paragraph 15(i) of the Overview and Scrutiny Procedure Rules, the Mayor has agreed that call-in procedures should not be applied to this item).

Portfolio - Finance and Performance Management


Subject Matter - The Director of Corporate Services submitted Report CORP.84/07 setting out the Treasury Management Strategy Statement for 2008/09, in accordance with the CIPFA Code of Practice on Treasury Management.  The final Investment Strategy was incorporated as part of the Statement as were the final prudential indicators as required within the prudential code for capital finance in local authorities.

The draft version of the Strategy had been considered by the Executive on 17 December 2007 (EX.324/07) prior to the consultation period on the draft budget for 2008/09.  There were no substantive changes to the final version, although some further information was provided on the proposals that the Government had put forward regarding the Minimum Revenue Provision (MRP) for debt repayment.  If approved, the Council would be required to approve the annual Minimum Revenue Provision Strategy in the same way as approval is given to the annual Treasury Management Strategy and the Investment Strategy.  The investment interest projections had also been updated in the light of current money market conditions.

Summary of options rejected - None

DECISION

(1)
That the Executive approves the final Treasury Management Strategy Statement, incorporating the final Investment Strategy, together with the prudential indicators for 2008/09 (as set out in Appendix A or CORP.84/07) for recommendation to the Council on 5 February 2008.

(2)
That the Director of Corporate Services produce a full report on the possible implications of the changes in the Minimum Revenue Provision, including the proposed Minimum Revenue Provision Strategy, to a future meeting of the Executive once the full details of the new rules had been confirmed.

Reasons for Decision - To recommend the Treasury Management Strategy Statement, incorporating the Investment Strategy, together with the Prudential Indicators for 2008/09, to the City Council.







